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Thank you, Mr. President.


Jamaica warmly welcomes the delegation of The Bahamas, our sister CARICOM State, led by Senator the Honourable Carl Wilshire, and thanks him for the update on the situation of human rights in the country.

         
Jamaica commends The Bahamas for its commitment to improving the quality of life of all residents of The Bahamas.  Particularly commendable is the enactment of legislation and implementation of measures covering a wide range of social and economic issues; as well as justice reform, where a mix of interventions – such as video-conferencing - has reduced delays and enhanced the delivery of justice, especially for Bahamians living on the family islands.


Jamaica also commends The Bahamas for taking full advantage of technical assistance provided by the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights and notes that the country has submitted all of its outstanding reports.


Jamaica recommends that Bahamas:

1) Strengthen efforts to increase protection for domestic workers in collaboration with regional and international partners, as appropriate, including through bilateral programmes  in respect of domestics originating from those countries;

2) Explore all appropriate options to incorporate persons with disabilities into the mainstream educational system;

3) Strengthen the framework for the protection and processing of migrants, refugees, asylum seekers and suspected trafficking victims, building on existing platforms and with appropriate assistance from the international community.


Jamaica congratulates The Bahamas for maintaining its high ranking on the UNDP’s Human Development Index, in spite of combined challenges such as high crime and natural disasters, and wishes the Delegation all the very best in this review.

                I thank you.
